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MACLEAN’S
Conventional television broadcasters are certainly going through tough times. Although "fee for carriage" is seen by some as the answer, it is not likely to please consumers, who feel that they are already paying enough through their cable or satellite bills. A better solution would be to acknowledge that Canada's public broadcaster, the CBC, also faces daunting challenges. Because of deep past government reductions to its budget, CBC television has been forced to increasingly compete for advertising dollars against the private sector, to the point where it risks becoming little more than a tax-subsidized commercial network.
Why not raise the CBC's core funding to "an amount equivalent to at least $40 per capita," as recommended by the standing committee on Canadian heritage in its report of February 2008?

This is less than the level provided by most Western countries with a public broadcasting system, but it would enable the CBC to achieve a significant reduction in its reliance on advertising revenue. It would also benefit the private sector, giving it access to a larger share of the available advertising revenue, and steer the CBC toward the kind of distinctive public broadcasting programming that the private sector can't or won't do, restoring it to the original mandate contemplated by the Broadcasting Act.
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